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Minutes of meeting held 7.30pm 24 February 2010
Westbury Leigh Community Hall

Present: 
8 residents

Updates from last meeting

The school would like the old sign as a souvenir.  Brian will write to Persimmon to check whether they have any objection to the removal of the sign.  If not, Brian will take it down and give it to the school.

John has checked the local bus routes and there is only one bus a day (a Westbury Weaver) going directly from Westbury Leigh to the station.  He has written to Frome Minibuses to suggest that more buses to the station are laid on, but they have not replied.  An item on bus routes will be included in the next newsletter. 
Open Day
The date is confirmed as 13th June, 2 – 4.30pm.  

John has booked a street organ – cost £40.  The owner will need two small tables for it.

The school is interested in the Miniature Gardens competition.  Children will be asked to pay on entry (probably £1) and will be provided with a seedtray; the gardens will be collected from the school on the Friday and displayed/judged at the Open Day.  Fer will contact Barter’s to see if they will sponsor the competition and provide a judge (if Barter’s are not interested, she will try Davies’s).  

The plants from Fairfield did not sell well last year, probably because they were quite big and expensive.  Fred will look into getting smaller bedding plants from markets.

There is a Photo Club at Matravers – they have a display that could fill space if there are insufficient stalls.

Definite attractions:

· Street organ

· “Complete the sign” (instead of the gnome hunt) - Ed

· Miniature gardens – Brian

· Tombola - Fer and Bill

· Raffle – Fer to get prizes
· Scalextric

· Face painting

· Refreshments (plus cakes to buy and take away)

· Cards (decoupage) stall

· Book stall – Angela

· Name the Cow – Angela

· Plants – Lynne and Fred

Other possible stalls: honey (Bill and Pam Clark), cards (Sara Palmer), jewellery (Sarah Perrett).  An item in the next newsletter will ask for more stallholders.

Finance

The Association has a balance of £409.33 in the bank.  It was agreed that it was not necessary to ask the Community Hall Committee for a free booking for the Open Day. 
AOB

Bollards are to be put in Black Horse Lane to stop through traffic.  There is some disagreement about the positioning: Persimmon plan to place the bollards at the bottom, by the new development, but residents either don’t want them at all or would prefer the bollards at the top.  Satnavs do seem to direct traffic down Black Horse Lane inappropriately.

Resurfacing is needed in Church Lane between Silverthorne Close and the footpath.  Sue has contacted the Council but so far they have only filled in potholes. 

Next meetings
Newsletter meeting –  8 pm, Thursday 15th April at Brian’s house
Association meeting – 7.30 pm, Wednesday 5th May at the Community Hall
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